
 
   

Date: 25.10.24 

Gig Mill Primary School Newsletter 

Important  
Diary Dates for 

this term: 

 
Half term–  

28/10/24—1/11/24  
 

INSET day 4/11/24  
 

Friday 29th November 
3.45pm-6pm Christmas 

Fayre  
 

Whole school carol  
concert 1pm 20/12/24  
* Term finishes at 2pm 

on 20/12/24  
 

Christmas holiday-
23/12/24—3/1/25  
School re-opens to  

pupils on Monday 6th 
January 

Reading workshops for  
Reception, Year 1 and 
Year 2 parents– more 
details to follow– but 

here are the dates 

Reception: 

Tues 19th Nov  

9am / 2.20pm  

Year 1  

Tues 3rd Dec 

2.15 pm  

Year 2 

Thurs 28th Nov 

2.15pm 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
With our half term holiday next week, I wanted to let you know about some events happening in school 
before Christmas so you can add the dates to your diary.  
 
Our Christmas Fayre—organised by our HSA is on Friday 29th November and it takes place after school. 
Look out for more information after the half term holiday.  
 
In Nursery we have our traditional Santa’s Workshop event on Friday 13th December from 10.30am. 
There will be a letter coming out to Nursery parents with more information.  
 
Our Reception classes will be sharing their special Christmas performance with parents on:  
9th December (RP class) and 10th December (RDS class) at 2pm. 
 
Our Y1 classes will be sharing their special Christmas performance with parents on Monday 16th De-
cember & Tuesday 17th December at 2pm. Both performances will be supported by Y2 in the choir! 
 
Finally, our Gig Mill annual Carol Concert will take place (weather permitting) outside on the KS2 play-
ground on the last day of term (Friday 20th December) at 1pm. Following the carol concert, school will 
close to all pupils at 2pm and school reopens to all on Monday 6th January. (no INSET day)  
 
Best wishes,  
Mrs Griffiths  
(Head of School) 

500 words competition is now open!  
BBC’s 500 Words– the UK’s largest children’s writing competition– is now open for en-
tries! 
Children are encouraged to write a story they’d love to read themselves in no more than 
500 words. Entries are open until 9pm on Friday 8th November 2024. 
 
The competition is split into two different age groups– 5-7 and 8-11 year-olds. 50 final-
ists will be invited to a glamorous grand final at Buckingham Palace in February next 
year, where the bronze, silver and gold winners in each category will have their stories 
read out by celebrities and win prizes, with gold winners also claiming 500 books for 
their school library (and last year we were very proud to have our first finalist in this 
competition!)  
 
There is a lot of extra information and even 
some special live lesson story writing work-
shops on the bbc website:  
https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/500-words  
 
Last year, we were very proud to have our 
first ever Gig Mill finalist attend the grand 
final in London. In February 2025, it could be 
you!  



Children in Need Day is Friday 15th November 2024. 
 
This year the focus is on ‘Making life lighter for children’ with 
the focus on supporting as many children as they can who are 
facing mental health challenges such as anxiety and depres-
sion. Many children live in poverty which also leads to inequal-
ity and lack of opportunity.  
 
As a school we will have a special mufti day to raise money for 
Children in Need, with the theme of ‘wear what makes you 
happy’- this could be your favourite colour, fancy dress or 
even your pyjamas! The choice is yours!  
If you wish to make a donation you can do so via Parentmail 

Remembrance Day 

From Tuesday 5th November we will have poppies, Royal British Legion wristbands and assorted stationery for sale 
in our annual ‘Pop Up Poppy Shop’ - all children will have an opportunity to purchase an item if they wish to. Items 

are priced at a maximum of £1. Coins will be collected in the official poppy tins during the week.  

Safeguarding 

If you are concerned about a child then please contact our Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Mrs Griffiths or our Deputy 
Safeguarding Leads Mrs Powell, Mrs Suchomski, Mrs Daniels, Mrs Garratt.  

 
Safeguarding is the responsibility of us all. If we are concerned about a child we have a duty to contact Children’s Service, if 
you are concerned about a child, outside school, then you can call 0300 555 0050 with your concerns and seek advice. Our 

safeguarding policy can be found on our school website. 

Congratulations to all the children who have achieved our Gig Mill  
Leadership Awards in our celebration assemblies this week.  
 
 
 
 

1H - Lennon, 1W - Rowan, 2DJ - Peggy, 2B - Hunter, 2KJ - Jack, 3AB - Eben, 3MB - Josie, 3D - 
Elijah, 4C - Toby, 4FG - Wilf, 4JR - Tommy, 5F - Chloe, 5GW - Ethan, 5G - William, 6P - Gage, 
6H - Arlo, 6W - Ahmyron, ASD Base - Harry 

A big thank you to everyone who took part in Hello 
Yellow day raising awareness of mental health for 

young people. 

We raised a wonderful £82.65 for Young Minds– 
thank you to everyone who took part.  

TT Rockstars 
Part of the maths curriculum is for children to learn their times 
tables up to 12x12, and to be able to recall these rapidly from 
memory. TTRS supports children with learning and revising the 
tables in a fun, game-style way.  
You can access this app through the internet at https://
play.ttrockstars.com or by downloading the Times Tables Rock 
Stars app from your app store. Your child will have a personal login 
and password that they will bring home with them.  

3 minutes 3 to 4 times a week will really help support your child 
with learning their times tables.  We can’t wait to see who will 

become a Times Table Rock Star! 
 

Year 6 parents– reminder Secondary School place closing date. 
Dudley Admissions Service have asked schools to remind any Y6 parents that the Secondary School application 
process closes on Thursday 31st October (during half term)  
 
There is an online form to complete, if you haven’t already done so you can use this link 

https://play.ttrockstars.com
https://play.ttrockstars.com
https://www.dudley.gov.uk/residents/learning-and-school/school-information/school-admissions/secondary-year-7-intake/


This is an interesting news story about  the impact of music—look at the ‘things to talk about at 
home’ section. 



You may find this leaflet useful– all about young people sharing kindness online.  


